Steven Zarnowitz Attorney-at-Law 300 South Thayer Street Ann Arbor, Michigan 48104

December 19, 2007

Jacqueline Beaudry City Clerk, City of Ann Arbor 100 North Fifth Avenue P. O. Box 8647 Ann Arbor, MI 48107-8647

FAX TO: (734) 994-8296 AND BY U.S. MAIL

Re: Burkhart and Heydon Zoning Protests-202 South Division Street PUD Zoning District

Dear Ms. Beaudry:

This letter is intended to confirm our discussion that the City Clerk's Office is in receipt of the two subject zoning protests and that the zoning protests are timely and properly filed so as to require an eight-vote majority at second reading for the subject proposal. The above understanding is subject to confirmation by Planning Department Staff that the land areas included in the two protests conform to the land area requirements as set forth in Article XI, Section 5:107(5) of the Zoning Code.

Very truly yours

Steven Zarnowitz

SZ/sl

cc: Alan Greene, Esq., Dykema Gossett Peter Heydon Kent Burkhart